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More Refuge to Explore

By Charles Slat, Monroenews.com 

Thirty-five acres of farmland and wetlands just north of Estral Beach have been added to the Detroit River International Wildlife Refuge, bringing the size of the conservation area to more than 5,700 acres.

A coalition of groups Tuesday announced the acquisition of the acreage near Port Sunlight Rd. and Lake View Blvd., using a federal wetlands conservation grant. Purchased from the Wilfred Burke estate for about $180,000, it's a tract next to the refuge's existing 168-acre Strong unit.

The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service expects to restore the agricultural portions of the Burke property to native prairie and grasslands so as to help buffer the coastal wetlands of the nearby Strong unit from the potential ravages of Lake Erie.

The Burke property has been farmed for about 30 years and is frequented by a range of wildlife, including waterfowl, great blue herons, egrets, raptors and the threatened eastern fox snake.

"As soon as we can get it opened so the citizens of Michigan and Monroe County can have a good place to hunt, we will get it open," U.S. Rep. John Dingell promised during the announcement at the Monroe Bank & Trust headquarters in Monroe.

"When we finish this up, Monroe is going to have something that's the preservation of a great treasure – the wetlands of Lake Erie, which are rapidly vanishing," Rep. Dingell said in announcing the expansion of the refuge.

He credited the Monroe County Board of Commissioners for making the transaction possible because the county donated the Plum Creek Bay Unit to the refuge in 2008 and that was part of the local match for a North American Wetlands Conservation Act grant awarded to Ducks Unlimited that made the Burke acquisition possible.

Rep. Dingell said the county board's role was "an example of great public service and leadership."

Monroe County Board Chairman William Sisk said the current board had "made a commitment to preserving our natural resources for future generations."

Steven Dushane, refuge assistant manager, said the Burke property was among the lands the refuge deemed as a priority to acquire. He said the property is a mix of wetlands, hardwoods and farmland and plans are being made to restore the farmed areas to more natural settings. But he said the area wouldn't be too accessible to the public because there's really no proper public place for hunters and others to park. But he noted that the primary goal of wildlife refuges is to preserve natural areas as habitat for wildlife, not necessarily to provide public recreation.

Dave Shefferly, a Monroe resident and chairman of Michigan Ducks Unlimited, said "Ducks Unlimited was honored to be a partner in moving forward with the international wildlife refuge." Ducks Unlimited applied for and administered the federal grant that made the acquisition possible and the Trust for Public Land played a key role in the real estate transaction.

The refuge, which stretches along 48 miles of shoreline on the lower Detroit River and western Lake Erie is the first international refuge in North America and among the few urban ones in the nation. Much of the acreage included in the refuge is within Monroe County.

